TOWN OF MEDORA
The town of Medora, In held their regular monthly meeting at the Medora Town Hall on  Sept 15th, 2025 at 6:00pm.
Meeting was called to order by Brad McCammon
Roll call: Rhonda Freeman
Previous months minutes approved by Rhonda Freeman and Leslie Chastain
Monthly expenditures, receipts and deposits were approved by the Board.
Todd LePage: The State is now requiring all municipalities to have an Asset Management Plan for the Water and Waste Water departments. He is working on it.
Joshua LePage: Should we put the Durango up of auction. It has been setting for two years. Maybe worth $10,000 to $12,000/ Would post on government site to sell. Will talk to Celery Signs about taking the letting off the vehicle.
Bradley McCammon: A second reading of the ordinance for Reserve Officers was read and passed. There was discussion about the ordinance for mowing. Those in violation would receive a letter from the town stating they would be charged a $50 fine for being in violation. If the grass is not mowed within three days then the town would send a letter stating the Maintenance Dept would being mowing the yard at a cost of $50 dollars. Leslie Chastain will draft a form for the notifications. The Ordinance will be posted on the website.
Someone was present that ask about the weeks along the railroad tracks in town. Whose responsibility is it to keep them mowed down. Todd LePage said it was the railroads responsibility. Someone will contact the Railroad about mowing the weeds.
Brad McCammon will be contacting Reuben Cummings about the budget meeting.
Leslie Chastain: Ask if the board would approve a budget for animal control to help pay for getting cats spayed and nurtured. This was tabled for now do to budget process already being started.
Rhonda Freeman: The Medora Goes Pink committee would like to allow vendors to start setting up on Thursday night Oct 11th. Boarded ok as long as they do not block library or school. 
Matt Wirth with Commonwealth Engineers was present to update on the Sewer Project. We did not rate high enough for the SRF grant. They will try for the OCRA funding in Mar 2026. Should have results in July 2026.
Miko McRoy was present for the Carr Township office. He would like to have the Township meetings in the Town Hall and use the towns camera for the meeting. Board approved to allow them to have the meeting here. Leslie Chastain will operate the camera for them.
No other business was brought up.
Meeting was adjourned by Rhonda Freeman and Leslie Chastain at 7:05 pm.



